

Mr Clive Gowdy, CB
Permanent Secretary
Department of Health, Social
Services and Public Safety
Castle Buildings
Stormont Estate
BELFAST
BT4 3SQ

9 November 2004

Dear Clive

The Issue: 11.00pm 25 March 2004

When I wrote to you on 3 June 2004 about a response to your letter of 13 May 2004, I advised you that we were planning to broadcast another programme on the children's deaths, and that after its transmission I would reply to the points your letter raised.

Taking into account what has happened since the second programme's transmission, I hope we can agree to suspend any further correspondence on the matter.

Yours sincerely

Man

Alan Bremner

Director of Television

068-007-013